MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING RECONVENED MONDAY 21 JUNE 2004 AT 7.55PM
In the Chair:
Councillor G Hartin
Members Present:
Councillors M Black, C Blaney, S Blaney, M Digney, H A Harding, W Graham, T Laverty, D McAllister, C McCambridge, A P McConaghy, R D McDonnell, R McIlroy, O McMullan and M Molloy.
Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk & Chief Executive




Miss F McCorry, Member Services/Clerical Officer



04/16:09
SEAFRONT DEVELOPMENT
(Requested by Councillor Laverty)
Councillor Laverty stated that local business people and residents at the seafront in Ballycastle, who although strongly supported anything developed for youth, had signed a petition objecting to a permanent structure at the seafront.

The Clerk stated that some consultation had taken place but that the idea was still in concept form and pointed out that ultimately the Council would decide if there was to be a permanent structure at the seafront or not.
Councillor McMullan stated that it had been discussed before this year’s rates meeting and reminded members that £20,000 had been allocated to Community Safety primarily for lights and a new building at the Seafront.  He pointed out however that members had not seen a report of how the youth had been interviewed, and also that he had argued that the amount allocated should have been cut in half.  He also enquired why one permanent structure had been removed for a new one to be erected.
In reply to Councillor S Blaney, Councillor Black stated that the Youth Officer had carried out an in depth audit of the youth, and stated that members of the LSP had seen the audit report.

Councillor McMullan stated that he had spoken to some youth groups and informed members that none of them had been questioned.

Councillor McIlroy suggested that Councillor Laverty’s comments be conveyed to the Youth Officer and that members should await a report back to Council.

The Clerk reiterated that Council would make the ultimate decision following a term of consultation, and pointed out that a meeting would be held on 8 July 2004 that members would be invited to.  He also pointed out that further information would be brought to Council in the next Development Manager’s report.
After discussion, it was agreed to forward members’ concerns regarding the development of the permanent structure to the LSP Youth Officer at the sea front and that a full report would be brought back to the next meeting to include an analysis of the youth groups surveyed and the situation to date.

04/16:12
ARMOY COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION TRIBUTE TO ARMOY ARMADA

(Requested by Councillor McCambridge)

Councillor McCambridge stated that this item had been dealt with during the TSM Report.

04/16:11
UPDATE ON CAMPBELTOWN FERRY

(Requested by Councillor McCambridge)

Councillor McCambridge stated that the Dalriada Business Action Group had now been formed and that a website had been set up and she informed members that the committee had been set up on an ad hoc basis but that there had not been many present. 
She also informed members that Nicol Stephen, the Transport Minister for the Scottish Executive had met with the Clerk, Councillor Hartin and herself in December and that he was due to have made an announcement in April 2004 but he was hoping that one would be made before the end of June 2004.

She also stated that there had been enquiries from a few ferry services.

In reply to Councillor McIlroy, the Clerk stated that Calmac had no vessel to tender for the service.

  Councillor Graham informed members that Islay wanted the link with Ballycastle.

04/16:12
SCRAP AGE DISCRIMINATION FOR EQUALITY
(Requested by Councillor McCambridge)
Councillor McCambridge requested that Council help Age Concern to gain legislation to stop discrimination against older people, as she stated, they were a valued part of the community and deserved support and therefore requested that a letter be sent to Age Concern expressing members’ concerns.
This was agreed.

04/16:13
HOUSING EXECUTIVE HOUSE SALES


((Requested by Councillor McMullan)
Councillor McMullan stated that this item had been dealt with under he NIHE presentation.

04/16:14
LOCATION FOR LIR INTEGRATED SCHOOL

(Requested by Councillor Black)

Councillor Black stated that the request from Lir Integrated School for a site within Ballycastle for the school should have been a written request to Council and stated that the issue would be raised again when it had been received.

04/16:15
TO WRITE TO IAN PEARSON REGARDING NIPSA INDUSTRIAL ACTION

(Requested by Councillor Harding)

Councillor Harding stated that NIPSA’s industrial action had been having an ill effect on the public services and in particular MOT and driving tests and causing a backlog of planning approvals, and requested that Council send a strong letter requesting that something be done to alleviate the problem.
This was agreed.

04/16:16 
TO DISCUSS THE GIANT’S CAUSEWAY AND BUSHMILLS RAILWAY

(Requested by Councillor McMullan)

The Clerk stated that the Giant’s Causeway and Bushmills Railway (GC&BR) had received a private take over offer, and enquired if the intervention of the Minister that Council had requested was still necessary.
After discussion, it was agreed that a meeting with the Minister was no longer necessary.

In reply to Councillor McConaghy, the Clerk stated that as the company was continuing on its current legal form, the lease agreement would also continue.

In reply to Councillor S Blaney, the Clerk stated that there was currently no representative on the GC&BR Board.  He stated however that it may have been a condition of the NITB grant that there should be a Council representative and informed members that a letter had been sent to them to clarify if it is still necessary to have a representative on the Board, and if so it would strengthen Council’s case.
In reply to Councillor McMullan, the Clerk stated that legal advice had been sought, and pointed out that Council would not have to pay any money to the Company.

04/16:17
CONFERENCE AND COURSES
NEA, Tackling Fuel Poverty in the Northern Health and Social Services Board to be held on Thursday 17 June 2004 at the Rosspark Hotel, Kells, Ballymena.  (Travel costs only)

There were no nominations for the above conference.
ePlanning Conference and Workshop to be held on Friday 18 June 2004 at 9.30am at the Hilton Hotel, Belfast. (Travel costs only)

There were no nominations for the above conference.
NILGA, Taking It On in Northern Ireland – A Local Government Consultation on the UK Sustainable Development Strategy to be held on Monday 21 June 2004 from 9.45am to 1.30pm at Oxford Island Discovery Centre, Craigavon.  (Cost - £35 plus travel).

There were no nominations for the above conference.
Transport Matters Seminar, The Importance of Northern Ireland Access to Heathrow Airport to be held on Tuesday 22 June 2004 from 2pm – 5pm at the General Consumer Council, Elizabeth House, 116 Holywood Road, Belfast, BT4 1NY. (Travel costs only)

The Future of Public Administration in Northern Ireland, Theory and Practice:  Moving from Models to Proposals to be held on 29 June 2004 at Stormont Hotel, Belfast.  (Cost - £255 plus travel).

There were no nominations for the above seminar.
Inland Waterways Association of Ireland Conference on 27 July 2004 at the Hodson Bay Hotel, Athlone from 9.30am to 6pm.  (Cost - €150 with optional dinner with speakers for an additional €40 plus travel and accommodation).

There were no nominations for the above conference.
NAC, National Women’s Conference to be held on 3-5 September 2004 at the Ramada Jarvis Hotel, Belfast.  (Cost - £295 plus travel and accommodation).
It was agreed that Councillor McCambridge would be nominated to attend the NAC, National Women’s Conference to be held on 3-5 September 2004 at the Ramada Jarvis Hotel, Belfast.
04/16:18
NOTICES OF APPLICATIONS UNDER THE LICENSING (NI) ORDER 1996 AND BETTING, GAMING, LOTTERIES AND AMUSEMENTS (NI) ORDER 1985
The Clerk stated that notices of applications under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985 had been received for the following:

Notice of Application for the Provisional Grant of Licence for Seymour Henry Sweeney, 56 Main Street, Bushmills.
Bookmaking Office Licence for L Stanley Limited, 11 The Diamond, Ballycastle, Co. Antrim.
Bookmaking Office Licence for L Stanley Limited, 5 North Street, Ballycastle, Co. Antrim

Application for Occasional Licence for Ballinlea LOL 1511, 27 Ballinlea Road, Ballintoy on 9-10 July 7pm – 1am, 10 July 7pm – midnight, 12-13 July 7pm – 1am and 13-14 July 7pm – 1am.

Licensing Application for Tracey Arlene McFarlane for Finn MacCools (formerly The Commercial Bar), Main Street, Bushmills.

Application for an Occasional Licence for Hugh McIlwaine, The Mariners Bar.

There were no objections to the above applications, they were recommended for approval.

04/16:19
SEALING OF DOCUMENTS

The Clerk stated that there were no documents to be signed and sealed.
04/16:20
CORRESPONDENCE
Relocation of Caledonian MacBrayne Offices

Letter dated 12 May 2004 from the DRD Ports and Public Transport Division requesting that Council make the ferry terminal building available for relocation of Caledonian MacBrayne Offices. 

The Clerk stated that he had spoken to the Finance Director of Calmac and that it had been decided that discussions on this request would be deferred until the Autumn.

Local Ambulance Services

Press Release dated 17 May 2004 from the Northern Health and Social Services Board regarding Investment in Local Ambulance Services. 

This letter was marked read.

Water and Sewerage Infrastructure

Letter dated 19 May 2004 from Northern Ireland Water Council regarding the impact of new developments on the water and sewerage infrastructure. 

This letter was marked read.

On Street Drinking Zones

Letter dated 25 May 2004 from the Police Service of Northern Ireland, Cushendall Police Station, requesting that members review the current arrangements and signage for the On Street Drinking Zones throughout Moyle District Council Area. 

It was agreed that the current arrangements and signage for the On Street Drinking Zones throughout Moyle would be reviewed.
Coalition Against Water Charges

Letter dated 26 May 2004 from the NIC requesting that Council convene public meetings and invite members of the Coalition Against Water Charges to address the Council regarding the Water Reform Proposals.  

After discussion, it was agreed that members of the Coalition Against Water Charges would be invited to address members on the Water Reform Proposals.
Planning Operation Procedures
Letter dated 27 May 2004 from the Planning Service stating that the department was obliged to ensure that correct procedures had to be followed for changes of opinion to planning applications. 
This letter was marked read.
Chairperson of the Health and Safety Executive

Letter dated 28 May 2004 from DETI informing members that the post of Chairperson of the Health & Safety Executive for Northern Ireland would become vacant from 31 March 2005 and be advertised in the local press at the end of June 2004.
This letter was marked read.

Open Cast Lignite Mine
Letter dated 1 June 2004 from the Planning Service seeking comments on the Consultation Summary of Objections Received to the Open Cast Lignite Mine. 
This letter was marked read.

Causeway Masterplan

Copy of letter dated 4 June 2004 to the Minister of Tourism for NI from Cushendall Development Group, Glenariff Development Group, Cushendun District Development Association and Antrim Glens Tourism Group expressing concerns regarding the Causeway Masterplan.  
Use of the Ferry Terminal

Letter dated 14 June 2004 from Sea Treks Ireland requesting permission to use the Ferry Terminal for the launch of Voyager, the new Sea Treks Ireland vessel on 30 June 2004 at 1pm.

This was agreed.

Withdraw of Request 

Letter from Carson Glass stating that he was withdrawing his request to operate his pony and trap at the Giant’s Causeway due to insurance costs.

This letter was noted.

04:16/21
ANY OTHER BUSINESS WHICH MAY OF NECESSITY ARISE
Seafront Scheme

Councillor McMullan referred again to the Development Scheme at the Seafront and stated that according to the Minutes of the Community Safety Forum Meeting, in his opinion, it would appear that the Seafront Scheme in Ballycastle would be going ahead, and informed members that he wanted something to be done about it.

Councillor Black stated that Councillors should be invited to an open forum.

Councillor McDonnell left the meeting at 8.45pm.

Councillor Hartin reiterated that members would be given a full report at the next Council Meeting.

The meeting concluded at 8.47pm

……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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